
After the talk on being seated with 
Christ we went out the next day on a 
day of outreach. It was an amazing 
afternoon! I got to share with a 
Buddhist from Texas, an atheist from 
Latvia, a Muslim from Palestine, and 
around 20 tourists from Mexico (got 
to use my Spanish so that was fun!) 
These gospel presentations were just 
a part of lots and lots of evangelism 
that happened that day. There were a 
few decisions for Jesus and many 
seeds planted.  

We brought 27 athletes to the Cru Winter conference. It was a time full of 
vision and challenge. We hosted athlete specific times for them each morning 
where I was privileged to lead our students and staff into the Word. It was a 
blessing to help these athletes spend significant time in Scripture–some of 
them had never done that before! I wrote three 
devos for our times—if you would like a copy 
please email me and I can send you a link!  
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Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

2023 started with a rush! 

On campus partnering some IV staff 
sharing with students. 

Dan.Gerard@cru.org Reaching college students with the life changing power of the Gospel! give.cru.org/0536610 

Students at the conference listening 
to a talk on being “Seated.”  

Getting to lead one of the morning 
times for AIA students 

First night with our athletes. 

The photo you see here (on the right) 
is when a student and I got to share 
with two people from the middle 
east. The guy is a Coptic Christian 
from Egypt and the girl is a Muslim from Palestine. This was one of my 
favorite Gospel conversations in a long time! We did a survey for the church 
we were partnered with which led us into a conversation about faith. After the 
girl shared with us that she was Muslim we got to ask her if she had ever heard 
a clear presentation of what Christians believe about salvation. Since her 
friend was a Christian they had spoken about Christianity and faith but her 
friend had not yet shared a clear Gospel presentation. So we went through a 
basic message of salvation. Perhaps for the first time she understood what the 
Bible says about relationship with God! She didn’t come to faith that day but 
we are trusting God to use the seed that was planted. Please pray that this 
meeting would move her conversations forward with her Christian friend and 
that soon she will put her faith in Jesus. I’m praying I’ll meet her again in 
heaven someday. That is an exciting prospect. 

Trying a new thing this year!!! I’m going to upload a short video talking through these prayer 
letters. So you can go to www.dananddeann.com/videos if you’d like to hear a little more 
about the stories above—the story behind the story. Not sure how it will turn out—but we are 
going to give it a try! Thanks for being a part of what we are doing on campus here in San 
Antonio! We couldn’t do it without you! Would love your feedback if you watch! Thanks! 


